MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
December 11, 2019, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Kyle Martin, Amy Hussel, Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Bryan Fiscus

ABSENT:	None

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore

Minutes
Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to approve the November 13, 2019, regular 
Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The November Financial Report was reviewed.  Carolan noted Arts Council revenues are at only 11 percent because Hotel/Motel funds of approximately $5,000 have not been received. Urban Forestry Utility expenses continue to run high as the department continues to aggressively remove Ash trees.  Hussel asked what percentage of Ash trees have been removed.  Staff replied about 22 percent have been removed with a goal to remove them all within five years. Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to approve the November Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The November Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  The following payments were highlighted and reviewed:  Barnd Electric (replacing English pavilion electrical box) $1,149, CR Signs (recognition feature for Lowe Park South End project) $5,729, and Miene Septic Service (biennial Lowe Park septic maintenance) $758.87.

Public Input
Jay Moore shared there were 80 people attending the December 6 Coffeehouse Night. 
The December performers, Banjoy, have a local following and helped to draw the larger crowd. The October and November events had 40 and 65 people respectively.  

Pool Rental Fees 
This fall, staff reviewed private pool rental fees and are requesting an increase from $200 to $220 due to the increasing cost of labor, utilities, and consumables.  The current rate yields a break even with expenses on average.  Hummel stated rentals are for an hour and a half and is staffed based on the number and ages of swimmers attending.  Wise asked if concessions were open during the rental period.  Hummel replied concessions are not offered due to the extra staffing needed and the rentals typically bring in their own food.  Martin suggested offering extra amenities for added income opportunities.  Wise felt the increase should be $225.  Fiscus suggested looking at how often should fees increase and then determine the amount.  Martin inquired if there are many cancellations and if refunds are given.  Hummel responded when the rentals are made a rain date is selected, and therefore cancellations and refunds are rare.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to increase private pool rental fees from $200 to $225 beginning with the 2020 season.  All in favor, motion carried.

Park Naming Discussion Revisited
[bookmark: _GoBack]At the October meeting the board recommended to City Council a name for the future park located south of 29th Avenue and west of 50th Street.  When preparing the historical information to present to council, a memo was located stating the donors, Eldon McMillen and Curtis Cope, requested the park be named Prairie Hill Park.  Hussel noted this was a good catch. Wise agreed stating the board needs to honor the donors’ request.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Wise to recommend to City Council naming the future park located south of 29th Avenue and west of 50th Street as Prairie Hill Park.  All in favor, motion carried.

Sejkora Farms, Inc. Lowe Park Farmland Agreement
The annual lease agreement is being renewed with Sejkora Farms for farmland on the northern part of Lowe Park.  There is no change in the number of acres nor the rate for 2020.  Moved by Fiscus and seconded by Wise to recommend to City Council approval of the one-year lease agreement with Sejkora Farms, Inc., for 33 acres at $225 per acre.  All in favor, motion carried.

Receive and File
None.

Other Action or Discussion Items
None.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  

The YMCA Facility groundbreaking had a great turnout and there has been a lot of activity at the job site since. A meeting is being scheduled to discuss the facility name.

Budget proposals for FY 2020-21 were submitted last week and are being reviewed by the City Manager and Budget Manager. The department has requested a recreation supervisor position and elevating two permanent, part-time Utility I positions to full-time.

The NFL Experience Bus Trip was on Sunday, December 1.  All 48 tickets were sold, and staff have received great feedback from the participants.

The board was reminded of the department’s holiday potluck on Wednesday, December 18, in the Safe Room.

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
None

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:57 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
January 8, 2020, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________________									Patty Wise, Secretary

